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We were very sad to hear that Janet Daniels, a close friend and loyal volunteer for many years, died suddenly in her sleep last week.  Jan gave an enormous amount of her time and experience to all our members and when we first moved to the Brook Jan was still the owner and this was what enabled us to keep going when we moved from Cheston.
Our horse situation is still tricky.  Mav will retire in July and his owner is happy to have him back.  Little Mol is doing well and is now trained to the hoist.  Alfie’s back is beginning to give him a problem so I have cut back on the number of sessions he does.  We have a Highland, Dougal, for a months’ trial, he is now doing all sessions and is very settled but has a slight breathing problem and can be a bit fussy with his head.  Cassie will stay with us until we can find a replacement, she is very safe and is a first class for riders off the lead but doesn’t like being led or having lots of people around her.

Our Topic this month will be on “Code of Conducts” suggested by the B.E.F. for equestrian activities.  This may seem a little unnecessary but it is a requirement for all sports.  Please have a look and ask about this if you are unsure.

Thanks to everyone for taking note of our new guidelines for around and inside the School – your support is much appreciated.

Last years’ trip to Olympia was a great success so we intend to run another if there is enough interest.  Please sign on the list and pay a £10 deposit (total will be around £70).  The date is 20th December.

Delamore Arts private viewing is on 8th May 6.30 to 9.00pm and tickets are available from the office.  Please try and help us with this evening.  The exhibition runs for the month of May and we are the chosen charity this year.

Military Wives is postponed at the moment.

Competition Time!!!
Regional Show Jumping is at the Brook on 12th May.  Any rider can take part, just let the office know.

Regional Dressage and Countryside Challenge.  For invited members – due to horse and volunteer shortage we will not be taking so many riders and will be taking some who haven’t been before.  There will be a list up on the noticeboard.

Art Competition entries to be in by May 12th.

In House Dressage.  4th July – anyone can take part, let Peggy know.

There is a new date list out – please check all dates as there have been some changes
23rd July is now the AGM and BBQ, presentation and attractions.  This event will be held at 22 Fore Street unless the weather is bad, 4.30 to 9.30 pm.

Helpers Week is in June as usual, this is part of our annual training programme.

We remain very short of volunteers and we will be considering cutting back on sessions.  We need horsey people and keen people to help us to maintain and provide the service to as many as we can.  We need you all to spread the word.  Volunteering offers a lot in the way of experience, learning new skills, friendship and so much more so please spread the word.  Posters are available if you know any way you can advertise for us.

This term we will have several work experience pupils so please welcome and support them.

The Membership list and Voting Members list will be displayed on the noticeboard.  Voting members need to sign to say they are willing to stand.  It is also a requirement that all committee members stand down and are then re-elected at the AGM.  The Chairperson is voted on by the members.

Please Note: from April 27th for three weeks we need to keep access clear to my fields (past the School) as the Highways Agency is working on the A38 culvert.
